
December 24, 2020 

Marlene H. Dortch 

Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission  

45 L Street, NE 

Washington, DC 20554  

Subject: ITU Cost Recovery Fees for the USASAT-[__] Satellite Network  

Dear Ms. Dortch,  

General Atomics (“GA”) is aware that as a result of actions taken at the International 

Telecommunication Union’s (“ITU’s”) 1998 Plenipotentiary Conference, and further modified by 

the ITU Council in subsequent years, processing fees will now be charged by the ITU for satellite 

network filings.  As a consequence, Federal Communications Commission applicants are 

responsible for any and all fees charged by the ITU.  GA hereby states that it is aware of this 

requirement and unconditionally accepts all cost recovery responsibilities associated with the ITU 

filings for the USASAT-[__] satellite network.  Please address all correspondence related to the 

USASAT-[__] satellite network to the following point of contact.  

Point of Contact Name:  Victor Gomez 

Organization Name:  General Atomics  

Address:  3550 General Atomics Court, San Diego, CA 92121 

E-Mail:  victor.gomez@ga.com 

Telephone Number:  +1 858-676-7255 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Victor Gomez 

Victor Gomez 

Contracts Manager 


